
4 South Tahoe men cited for
illegal snowmobiling
While on patrol the night of March 2 officers found fresh
snowmobile tracks directly underneath closure signs. One rider
fled the scene, abandoning his snowmobile, which was towed and
impounded, according the Forest Service officials.

The four snowmobilers, ages 23, 23, 45 and 52, are residents
of South Lake Tahoe. They were issued notices to appear before
the federal magistrate in Sacramento. Their names have not
been released.

If found guilty, each could have to pay a $5,000 fine and be
behind bars for six months.

“Respecting  closures  helps  protect  natural  resources  and
reduces  conflicts  between  snowmobilers  and  other  winter
users,” Cheva Heck, USFS spokeswoman, said in a press release.
“Enforcement of closed areas plays a critical role in the
Forest Service winter recreation program in the Lake Tahoe
Basin.”

This is the second weekend in a row snowmobilers have been
cited for riding in a restricted area.

Free maps explaining snowmobiling opportunities in the Lake
Tahoe Basin are available from the Forest Supervisor’s Office,
35 College Drive, South Lake Tahoe or by by calling (530)
543.2694, or on the LTBMU’s website.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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